

## Office of General Counsel

1852 Van Hise Hall 1220 Linden Drive Madison, Wisconsin 53706 (608) 262-2995 (608) 263-3487 Fax

email: counsel@uwsa.edu website: http://www.uwsa.edu Patricia A. Brady Edward S. Alschuler Christopher L. Ashley Anne E. Bilder Tomas L. Stafford Susan W. Wanat

April 25, 2005

Minnie Quach Program Officer Foundation for Individual Rights in Education 210 West Washington Square, Suite 303 Philadelphia, PA 19106

Dear Ms. Quach:

Interim Chancellor Vicki Lord Larson has asked that I reply to your letter of April 6, 2005, in which you raise various concerns regarding legislation recently approved by the UW-Eau Claire Student Senate that would revise the criteria and procedures for allocation of segregated fees.

Please be advised that the legislation you discuss in your letter is not yet in effect, pending review by my office. We will work with the campus and the student government to provide any guidance necessary to assure that their segregated fee policies are consistent with *Board of Regents v. Southworth*, 529 U.S. 217 (2000) and other relevant law.

Sincerely,

Patricia A. Brady General Counsel

cc: Regent President Toby E. Marcovich
UW System President Kevin Reilly
Interim Chancellor Vicki Lord Larson
Vice Chancellor Andrew Soll